
  National Wildfire Coordinating Group 
Incident and Position Standards Committee 

IPSC-2021-04 

Purpose:  This memorandum approves the content of Incident and Position Standards 
Committee (IPSC) Request for Change (RFC) 2021-04 received from the Interagency Airtanker 
Base Subcommittee.  
 
Action:  Your request to remove the A-116 and A-104 training courses and add the A-204 
training course as requirements for the Fixed Wing Parking Tender (FWPT) and Retardant 
Crewmember (RTCM) positions is approved.  The change is effective immediately but will not 
be reflected in the NWCG position catalog until October 1, 2021.  Please communicate the 
change to affected stakeholders as soon as practical. 
 
Background and Coordination:  Due to the replacement of the A-104 course with the A-204 
course and the inclusion of A-116 into the A-100 course it was necessary to change the training 
requirements for FWPT and RTCM outside of the standard 310-1 publish cycle.  You may 
contact Mike Black, IPSC NWCG 310-1 Steward, michael.black1@bia.gov if you have 
questions related to this approved change. 
 
Distribution: 
Mike Black, IPSC Vice-Chair  
Michelle Woods, IPSC Support Staff  
Deb Fleming, NWCG Coordinator 
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Date: 14 June 2021 

To: John Buehler, Chair, National Interagency Aviation Committee  

From: Jim Shultz, Chair, Incident and Position Standards Committee 

Subject: Approval of Incident and Position Standards Committee Request for Change 
2021-04 
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